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1. Network Data Service Requests - Tamara Drummond reported that the attachment option for service requests was not working and has been reported to the help desk.  She requested that when submitting a service request, first enter the information into the portal to get a request number, and then submit the data that needs to be attached in a e-mail with the request number for a reference.  When submitting service requests make sure an in-service date is entered even if it is previous to entering the service request, and also provide a one-line diagram of the change.  
The updated Data Dictionary has not been sent out because it was discovered that there is a discrepancy in the bus numbers used for PTI.  Michael Bailey said that he has already done some research on the PTI bus numbers and will share his work with Tamara.  It is expected that the Data Dictionary will be corrected and sent out by the end of October.  

There seems to be a problem with the format of the PTI cases that were sent out to the group.  Most attendees had problems reading the files into their in-house programs.  The files were send through a translation process to correct bus numbers.  It was discussed that the file should be resent without going through the translation process to see if that solved the problem.  Another problem could be the release of PTI that ERCOT was using verses the release the TDSPs were using.  Tim Mortensen will send to the working group a current PTI RAWD file of the current operational network database.

Tim Mortensen discussed the calculation of Weather Zones.  He requested that the current calculation of the old Control Area Loads be maintained until the end of the first quarter of next year.  He will send to the NDSWG a current list of Weather Zone tie lines.

2. Access to ERCOT Network Analysis Software – The group discussed the progress of the ERCOT Software Change Request 723 (723SCR) which will provide remote access by the TOs to the ERCOT ESCA network analysis software.  This SCR has been approved by TAC and will be prioritized at he next PRS Meeting on September 24.  It was decided that Lee Caylor and Eddie Clark would attend the meeting to support the SCR.
3. ERCOT Operating Guide Appendix C Revision – The working group reviewed the comments to OGRR117 made by the OGRTF.  The working group agreed with the OGRTF comments, but discovered two typos during the review. 
4. Transformer Tap Data – Lee Caylor said that he has received a good response for his request for transformer modeling data.  He has not had a chance to go through all of it so far, but is pleased with the response.
5. Next Meeting - The next meeting of the Network Data Support Working Group is scheduled for Thursday October 17, 2002 at the ERCOT Austin Office in Room 206 B. 

